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10 September 2024 
 
Written Reply to Parliamentary Question on Whether Polls Can Be Opened Earlier Than 
8 am on Polling Day of an Election to Further Assist Voters Who Are Working on Polling 
Day and Have Difficulty Getting Time Off During Polling Hours From 8 am to 8 pm 
 
 
Question:    
 
Mr Gan Thiam Poh: To ask the Prime Minister and Minister for Finance whether polls 
can be opened earlier than 8 am on Polling Day of an election to further assist voters 
who are working on Polling Day and have difficulty getting time off during polling hours 
from 8 am to 8 pm. 
 
 
Written Reply by Mr Chan Chun Sing, Minister of Education, for the Prime Minister: 
 

Under the law, Polling Day of any General Election or Presidential Election is a 
public holiday.  
 
2 However, we recognise that some voters may still have to work despite Polling 
Day being a public holiday. As such, polls are open from 8 am to 8 pm to allow enough 
time for voters to vote. 
 
3 The law also provides that every employer must allow every voter in his employ 
a reasonable amount of time to vote. Employees who have to work on Polling Day 
should make arrangements with their employers to enable them to vote during Polling 
Day. With the support of employers and the 12-hour window for polling, all voters 
should be able to cast their votes even if they work on Polling Day, without extension 
of the polling hours. 
 


